
NOTICE OF CONSTRUCTION 
 

Location:  Within the Vicinity of Raymond Cree Middle School, 
and Cahuilla, Cielo Vista, Katherine Finchy, and Vista Del 
Monte Elementary Schools 
Start of Construction:  Monday, March 14, 2016 
Duration:  Approximately 6 weeks 
Lane Restrictions: Traffic may be restricted at spot locations for a few hours.  Please follow posted 
detour signs. 
Construction Hours:  7:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. Mon-Fri (Except legal holidays or inclement weather) 
Funding:  Construction cost is approximately $450,000 using federal Safe Routes to School Funds and 
Gas Tax .   No Measure J or General Fund are being expended for this project. 
Description of Work:  Construction of pedestrian safety improvements including installation of curb 

and gutter, sidewalk, ADA curb ramps, crosswalks, bulb-outs, chokers, pedestrian countdown 
traffic signals, and traffic striping and signage for bicycle lanes, and all other appurtenant work. 
 
Contacts: 
Construction Company:  All American Asphalt, (951) 736-7600 
City Represented Construction Inspector:  Tim Sullivan, Interwest Consulting Group, (248) 930-2298  
City Project Manager:  Savat Khamphou, City of Palm Springs, (760) 323-8253 ext. 8744 
 
A major portion of the construction work will commence during the Palm Springs Unified School Districts 
Spring break between the periods of March 21 thru April 1, 2016 to minimize disruption to the 
students.  Please take extra time, avoid the construction area, if possible, or seek alternate routes for 
the duration of work to minimize delays.   
 
Savat Khamphou 
Department of Public Works and Engineering 
City of Palm springs 
(760) 323-8253 x8744 
 


